高雄市立國昌國民中學 112 學年度第二學期第一次段考三年級英語科試題

三年_____號 姓名:_____

單題:每題3分(60%) 1. () Jim : What is Belle doing? Is she at home? Belle's mom : Yes, she is at home. She is _____. (A) waving her hand (B) cutting the meat (C) baking the cookies (D) tidying her room) What you said to Lily was _____. I think you should say sorry to her. 2. ((B) giant (C) over-the-top (A) wide (D) trusted () It's not funny at all when you _____ people around you. You should be polite to others. 3. (A) tidy up (B) put down (C) find out (D) give away) A : Could you _____ me some money? (4. B: No way. You _____ a lot of money from me last week. When are you going to give my money back? (B) borrow; borrowed (A) lend; borrowed (C) lend; lent (D) borrow; lent) Even Ken, who has been in the business for years, has trouble ______ the errors, so don't be hard on yourself. 5. ((B) attacking (A) smoking (C) spotting (D) copying () The news that a little girl was sent flying into the air by a giant kite hit the _____ across all the newspapers. 6. (C) headlines (A) neighbors (B) typhoons (D) attacks 7. () _____ Meg felt tired after school, her mother asked her to clean up her room as soon as she _____ home. (B) As long as; was getting (C) Because; got (A) When; was getting (D) Though; got () Betty _____ a bath _____ someone turned off the light. She was scared and cried for help. 8. (B) was taking; when (C) is taking; while (A) was taking; while (D) is taking; when) _____ Danny broke his leg by accident _____ he was jogging in the park yesterday evening, _____ he 9. (has no choice but to give up the running race. (B) So; because; \times (A) \times ; while; so (C) Because; while; so (D) Before; when; \times) Jason will not buy the watch that he has wanted for a long time _____ he has enough money for it. He 10. (keeps saving money for what he wants. (C) until (A) because (B) as long as (D) as soon as 11. () _____ Jenny _____ Lisa is my friend. I've never talked to either of them. (A) Not only; but also (B) Either; or (C) Both; and (D) Neither; nor 12. () Either playing basketball or jumping rope _____ a lot of fun. (A) is (B) are (C) has (D) have 13. () A : Which runner is Cara? B: Well, she is not in the race. A : How about John? B:He ____, __ (B) doesn't; either (A) isn't; too (C) doesn't; neither (D) isn't; either

14.	() Most students hate tests and homework. However, homework helps them learn well, and							
	(A) tests do, too	(B) tests don't, either	(C) so are tests	(D) neither do tests				
15.	 Grace : I can't finish the work on time. David : Neither I. 							
	(A) can't	(B) don't	(C) can	(D) do				
16.	16. () Jack was hungry he ate five hamburgers.							
	(A) so; that	(B) too; to	(C) so; to	(D) too; that				
17.	17. () Everyone was after the long hike. They didn't even feel like eating.							
	(A) so tired to move		(B) too tired to move					
	(C) not tired enough to move		(D) so tired that they moved					
18.	() Bill is tall now to go on the ride. He needs to wait another year or two before he ca							
	(A) so; that	(B) too; to	(C) not; only	(D) not; enough				
 19. () Rita likes singing very much. She can sing all A-Lin's songs are popular with people. She wants to know she can be a good singer like A-Lin. 								
	(A) which; what	(B) that; how	(C) how; whether	(D) whether; what				
20.	() Jacky and Steve met	they were in junior hig	h school. They've been friends _	over 20 years.				
	(A) while; for	(B) while; since	(C) because; since	(D) because; for				

二、 題組:每題2分(40%)

A.

People get to know the world through all the information around them, so news is an important part of people's lives. However, "fake news" is now everywhere.

As we know, fake news is not good, but it's still popular. Do you know why? First of all, everyone is free to talk about their ideas on the Internet, and other people may take those ideas as news without thinking too much. When more and more people use social media, it is easier than before for people to get wrong information. Second, the things social media shows usually meet people's taste. For example, if someone thinks tests can help students study better, he or she will seldom get information saying tests are bad for kids. In that case, people will strongly believe their ideas are correct. Third, people like to share news with <u>sensational</u> words. The words in fake news are usually more surprising, interesting, and exciting. When a piece of fake news appears, it usually takes only 10 minutes for 1,000 people to see it. However, when a piece of true information appears, it usually takes 60 minutes for 500 people to see it. It is much faster for a piece of fake news to be spread.

Because of these reasons, people hear and see lots of fake news every day. If a person keeps getting wrong information, he or she will have wrong ideas about the world. To be a good citizen, everyone should try their best to think about all the news and information carefully and deeply.

spread 散佈 citizen 公民

21. () What does it mean when a piece of news is "<u>sensational</u>"?

- (A) It is people's own ideas, not real news.
- (B) It is exciting and surprising for people.(D) No one will believe in it

(C) It is difficult to be spread.

(D) No one will believe in it.

22. () According to the reading, which is NOT one of the reasons for fake news to be popular?

(according to 根據)

- (A) To make themselves popular, people like to write fake news.
- (B) Anyone can write news on the Internet now.
- (C) Social media usually shows people things to meet their taste.
- (D) People like to share interesting information with others.
- 23. () Which of the following can show the speed for a piece of fake news and a piece of real news to be spread?



B.

Jobs of the Future

Space Tour Guide 3D Lab Meat Scientist Trips into space are not impossible! Space flights This new job can also be called "a food engineer." will become the next top holiday destination. Since different kinds of lab meat and cultured meat came out, the need for this job has arisen. A space tour guide will keep their tour members safe during their trip. Besides customer service and People should have math skills, critical thinking, and communication skills, a space tour guide should have computer skills. If they have experience working in knowledge of health and safety. It is good to have tour biology, it would be much better. Of course, knowing guide experience, but even better to be a flight attendant. how to use a 3D printer is also important. With the experience of serving in the air, the space guides If you are tired of your boring engineering life, can serve in space as well. maybe you can try this new technology! If you're Are you interested in outer space and enjoy serving interested in the job, please email Ms. Lin at people? You can make more money! Check out lilianan@gmail.com. She'll answer all your questions. newjobsin2022.com for more information.

> destination 目的地 communication 溝通 serve 服務 arise 出現 critical 批判性的 cultured 培養的 biology 生物學

24. () Which picture is a <u>flight attendant</u>?



- 25. () What can we learn from the reading?
 - (A) Travelling to space will cost a lot of money in the future.
 - (B) You can get more information about space by emailing Ms. Lin.
 - (C) Lab or cultured meat is more and more common.
 - (D) Space tour guides should have the experience of engineering.
- 26. () Which webpage can we check on for the information above?



Forever Young \sim Peter's blog

October 6, 2023

A Fun Class

In today's class, Mr. Wang had some of us act out the new words in Lesson 2 and the others shout the words out. We learned all the words last week after we finished the reading, so we couldn't look at our book during the game. Seeing the classmates try their best to act and help us get the right word was fun. Then something happened. When Gina was trying to convey the meaning of the word "kick," her shoe flew and hit Mr. Wang's belly. We laughed loudly. Gina's face turned red and she kept saying "sorry." Mr. Wang just smiled. He asked Gina to make a 6-word sentence with the word "kick" before she went to get her shoes back. Gina said, "I kicked Mr. Wang's big belly." Now, it's Mr. Wang's turn to <u>blush</u>. This brought out more laughter from the class. It was a fun class!

-

3 Responses to "A Fun Class"

Etta says:

(October 6, 2023 at 9:10 p.m.) I didn't laugh at first because I thought Mr. Wang would get angry. But when I heard Gina's sentence, I couldn't control myself and burst out laughing.

Gina says:

(October 6, 2023 at 10:03 p.m.) It was good that my shoe didn't fly out of the window.

Mr. Wang says:

(October 6, 2023 at 10:27 p.m.) So, Gina, you mean I <u>29.</u> your shoe?

	convey 傳達	belly 肚子	response 回應	burst out 爆發
27. () What does Peter write about?				
(A) An English test.	(B) <i>A</i>	(B) A reading activity.		
(C) A writing activity.	(D) /	A word guessin	ng game.	
28. () What happens when we <u>blush</u> ?				
(A) We say bad words.	(B) (Our faces turn	red.	
(C) We kick something.	(D) '	We keep sayin	g "sorry."	
29. () What word is missing in Mr. Wang's resp	onse?			
(A) hid (B) stole	(C) s	aved	(D) dr	opped

D.

My father told me at dinner With his hand on my shoulder. On my birthday he'll give A pet as a gift to me, And he asked me for a list.

Perhaps I should get a mouse, And keep it in my room. But will it play with the cats? That would make us very sad.

Could I keep a goose, then? We could both swim in the pool. My brother said its poop stinks, He will not stand it. How about keeping a pet rabbit? In a garden with lots of grass. Where could it rest? I thought. Under the starry night, of course.

It'd be fun to have a spider. I'd hide it in my drawer. Then on Halloween I would make my sister scared.

All these animals I listed With a smile I gave it to my father. He said a puppy would be a good start For me to keep it with love.

(Poem ideas from Kevin T. Pearson's My First Pet)

poop 排泄物 stink 臭 stand 忍受 poem 詩

30. () What gift would the writer get from his father on his birthday?(A) A cat. (B) A dog. (C) A

- 31. () What is the writer's plan for his sister?
 - (A) To make use of her.
 - (C) To prepare a gift for her.
- 32. () What do we know from the poem?
 - (A) The writer lived in a house with a garden.
 - (C) The writer kept some mice in the house.

(C) A mouse.

(D) A rabbit.

- (B) To play a trick on her.
- (D) To make a drawer for her.

(B) The writer knew his sister did not like pets.

(D) The writer's brother would swim with the goose.

Е.

Crosstalk is a Chinese performance with long history and a bright future. It involves one or more performers having a conversation full of jokes and funny stories. This might sound simple, but it's not. The jokes in crosstalk are hidden. They are usually <u>puns</u> with many different meanings. Crosstalk performers also need to make use of different skills. A good performer will tease, sing, speak, and imitate other people when they're up on stage.

Crosstalk has a history back to ancient China, and it shows in some of the subject matter. More traditional performers tend to make fun of how inconvenient life was in the old days. But not all crosstalk shows focus on the past. The "new blood" performers talk about modern relationship topics, such as breaking up by email. In China, foreigners are even creating crosstalk shows in English. One day we might see crosstalk shows all over the world.



performance 表演 involve 牽涉 performer 表演者 tease 戲弄 imitate 模仿 ancient 古老的 traditional 傳統的 tend to 傾向

- 33. () According to the reading, what is a crosstalk?
 - (A) A traditional Chinese performance in which one performer talks through the whole show.
 - (B) A performance filled with jokes and funny stories that are very clear and easy to understand.
 - (C) A popular show in ancient China but it is less popular in modern days.
 - (D) A show that needs skillful performers to fill the conversation with hidden jokes or puns.
- 34. () What does "pun" mean in the reading?
 - (A) A word that has several different meanings.
- (B) A joke that is not funny at all.
- (C) A word or phrase that means nothing. (D) A joke that is hard to understand.
- 35. () What do we learn from the reading?
 - (A) Even though crosstalk has a short history, it has still become very popular.
 - (B) New-blood crosstalk performers make fun of how inconvenient the past was.
 - (C) A good crosstalk performer has many skills, not just telling jokes.
 - (D) Crosstalk is a Chinese tradition, and there is no English version of it.

F.

Dear Diary,

I'm <u>36.</u> I made a new friend, Jordan, today. He is an exchange student from the U.S. He doesn't speak Chinese very well, <u>37.</u>. I don't understand how he can feel so comfortable talking to others in his poor Chinese.

Today, he asked me why I often leave school in a hurry. I explained that I have to take another class at a cram school every evening. He looked shocked and confused. But it is my life every day.

One thing that Jordan often does in class seems strange to me. He loves <u>38.</u> in class. I couldn't help asking him, "Don't you worry about giving a wrong answer or asking a stupid question?" He told me, "If you don't ask questions, you don't know whether you understand or not. Teachers are there to help us, right? When I am learning something new, <u>39.</u>. So, don't be afraid to try." I agree with him even though <u>40.</u>. At least, now I know why he does that.

I'm so glad for the chance to make friends with people from different countries. I hope we will be good friends.

cram school 補習班 confused 困惑的 36. () (A) too excited if (B) very excited though (C) so excited because (D) excited enough until 37. () (A) so he only speaks English at school (B) so he never talks with me in Chinese (C) but he does well on Chinese quizzes (D) but he is never afraid to speak Chinese 38. () (A) taking quizzes (B) asking questions (C) speaking Chinese (D) talking with classmates 39. () (A) taking more classes at cram school is useful (B) playing with others can help a lot (C) helping others is the best way to learn (D) making mistakes sometimes helps me learn faster 40. () (A) I don't think I can do it (B) I know little about Jordan (C) I never share with my classmates (D) I shouldn't give the wrong answers